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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


November 15, 2005

MEMORANDUM FOR:  
Carolyn Federoff, President, National Council of HUD Locals 222

FROM:  


Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

SUBJECT:  


Proposed Reorganization – Office of the Chief Procurement Officer (OCPO)


In accordance with Article 5, Section 5.02, of the HUD/AFGE Agreement attached is the information concerning the proposed reorganization of the OCPO.  The proposed reorganization will move the OCPO from the Office of the Assistant Secretary for Administration to a separate organizational entity reporting directly to the Deputy Secretary.  Current OCPO headquarters staff will report, through their current supervisors, to the Deputy Chief Procurement Officer (CPO).  Field contracting staff (formerly in the Administrative Service Centers) will now report, through their current supervisors, to a new Assistant CPO for Field Operations.

The proposed reorganization makes several changes that are key to HUD’s operations and mission.  First, it realigns the OCPO directly under the Deputy Secretary.  Second, it places the responsibility of all of HUD’s procurement activity under the leader of a single organization’s component.  Third, it helps the OCPO achieve several vital objectives key to its successful performance by:

· Implementing a customer service-focused organization for the OCPO’s customer base (a key recommendation by the recent Booz Allen Hamilton assessment of HUD’s acquisition environment); 

· Realigning the three Field Contracting Operations (FCOs) under the OCPO, creating a         single virtual contracting workforce for the Department and ensuring consistency                  throughout its contracting activities (another Booz Allen Hamilton recommendation); 

· Increasing Full Time Equivalent (FTE) positions approved by Secretary Jackson; and

· Responding to Government Accountability Office (GAO) findings that HUD take steps        to improve the management of HUD’s acquisition workforce and balance workload              disparities.

Attached are a copy of the current and proposed organizational structure, a current staff list and proposed staff list, and a copy of the OCPO functional statement.


Please submit any preliminary proposals related to the impact of the proposed change to me within ten (10) calendar days after receipt of this memorandum.


If you have any questions regarding the proposed change, please contact Deborah Swann at (202) 708-1492.

Attachment

cc:

Edward Eitches, Chairperson, Headquarters

Videssa Woods, Atlanta, Georgia

James Lee, Richmond, Virginia

Marinella Murillo, San Antonio, Texas

Lisa Lowery, Knoxville, Tennessee

Sherry Norton, Jacksonville, Florida
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